Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Career and Technical Advisory Committee

Minutes for 9-28-06 Meeting

Members in attendance: Jeanna Carver, Tim Jacobson, John Harro, Ruben Foster, Fuzzy Cox, Harry Lockwood, Sal Mattero, Bob Hammer, Sean Dusek, and Walt Ward Guests in attendance: Pascale Dilley, Loretta Spaulding, and Rich Bartolowits

Soldotna Middle School hosted the meeting and a tour was taken of the CTE facilities and programs. The school has programs for both seventh and eight grade students in trades and industry, family and consumer science, and computers and information systems. It is the only junior high program that still exists in the district. Students get an exposure to the different areas of career and technical education. Once students move on to high school they can continue taking classes in CTE in the areas of their interests. Those students who go to Skyview however, do not get the opportunity to continue with family and consumers science classes.

Loretta Spalding from the Independent Living Center gave a presentation on the Talents program and the certificate of employability skills that she is developing.  She plans on working with students at the Workforce Development Center to help them get this certificate. It is sponsored and endorsed by the Soldotna Chamber of Commerce.

Rich Bartolowits gave us a run down on the CTE classes that are being distance delivered.  Currently drafting and accounting are the two classes that are being delivered through out the district. Drafting is being taught from the WDC to Nikiski and Vosnesenka and accounting is being taught from Skyview to Seward and Nikiski.

The Carl Perkins mini-grant selection sub-committee was established. Sal Mattero, Ruben Foster, and Harry Lockwood volunteered and will be ranking the mini-grants. They should have the results completed by October 12.

The Workforce Development Center is up and running with programs in drafting, welding fabrication, and building trades.  Mat Widaman is the instructor of all of the programs. There are about 50 students being served by the center.  Some of these students are at other locations and are taking the drafting course by distance delivery. Transportation is a barrier for students outside of the Kenai area. Sean and Walt are working on a grant to try to get bus transportation from Soldotna and Nikiski for second semester.

Both Bob Hammer and Fuzzy Cox volunteered to come into classes at the WDC and work with the students in the areas of building trades and welding. Fuzzy traveled to Homer last spring to give a presentation to Tim Jacobson’s welding classes.

Harry Lockwood gave and update on the Dept of Labor. The career guides are no longer working in Kenai but the Job Center still offers their services. They are willing to come into the schools and work with students in the areas of employment preparation. There is a wage and hour and worker’s comp seminar and the Job Center on October 17 from 10:30am to 1:30pm.The Job Fair is scheduled for March 29.

The Carl Perkins IV grant was approved by congress and will be available for the next six years. This grant helps with supplemental funding for Career and Technical Education. It is very similar to the current Perkins grant with some minor additions. As a result of this we need to develop a six-year plan for Career and Technical Ed. and hope the C-TAC will assist in the effort.

Teacher safety training is scheduled for October 24. Some of the industry partners and DOL will be helping with the training.

The Career and Technical Student Organizations will be having both a local district and state conference this year.  The local Performance Based Assessment conference will be in the Kenai area during the week of February 12.  The state conference will be in Anchorage March 26-28. The advisory committee will be needed to help set up the competitions and judge the contests.

Sean told us that there were some ideas that we could borrow from the Highland School in Anchorage.  They provide performance-based education and promote rigor, relevance, and relationships. They have over 1500 competencies that a student needs to attain in order to graduate. 

He also told us the importance and function of the C-TAC.  In the future there will be a need for individual program advisory committees, i.e. one for family and consumer sciences, one for welding, one for construction, etc.

Discussion Items:

· Soft employability skills are often hard to develop. Good attitude is important on the job and hard to teach.

· Performance based instruction may be a way to save some students who normally might drop out of school.  CTE is deeply involved in performance-based assessment.

· Possibly Homer and Seward can be workforce development hubs for their area, providing CTE instruction for over the water schools.

· Cost differential and possible future funding.

· All middle school students should have the exposure to CTE classes like Soldotna Middle School students. All high schools should then offer the programs for students to further develop their interest and skills in CTE.

· Virtual field trips and career fairs may be a possibility for students to attend otherwise unavailable activities.

· Students who build things have a sense of worth and pride for their accomplishments for years to come.

· Why can’t students get a math credit for the math that they do in a CTE class?

Next Meeting:


December 12 at the Workforce Development Center 11:30am to 2:30pm

